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Having had a spiritual 

awaking as the result of 

these steps, we tried to 

carry this message to  

others, and to practice 

these principles in all our 

affairs. 

with Al-Anon Family Groups in Alberta and the Northwest Territories 

Take Serenity Wherever  
You Go 

Download the  AFG Mobile App: 
al-anon.org/mobileapp 

World Service Conference 

Investing in Each Other to Preserve Legacies! 

Where do I begin to describe the opportunity of service that 
you have given me, other than to say thank you. Thank you 
to those who made love gifts, those that wrote all the cards 
and note to encourage me, those that have listened to my 
fears and questions as I begin this honored position as Del-
egate for Alberta and the Northwest Territories. 

The conference was held April 24 thru April 28 in Hartford, 
Connecticut. There are many details to be shared, and I will 
endeavor to do my best today and continue in the months 
ahead through ongoing communication with all of you. I had 
to use my own program of recovery in many areas of this 
adventure and am once again reminded how Al-Anon works 
in ALL OUR AFFAIRS when applied. 

Meetings began with a gathering of the Canadian Delegates 
prior to the conference with great excitement to meet in per-
son after months of zoom calls. Orientation for Panel 65 
was held first thing on Thursday April 24th so that we had a 
grasp of the procedures of the upcoming days. We voiced 
our concerns and were enveloped in answers, love and 
care as we got to know each other. 

The trip to Stepping Stones, the home of Bill and Lois Wil-
son, was the frosting on the cake as one might say. The 
emotions as you step into their home and experience the 
energy of where they both lived and created the fellowship; 
we are privileged to be a part of was a gift to me that I will 
always treasure. The history there was the foundation of our 
home today in Al-Anon. Once again, thank you. 

As my first World Service Conference was a reminder of the 
hard work that it takes to be a part of this family, it also  
reassured me that service is the key to my recovery, and 
you all gave me a gift so immense that my heart is full. 

Service with a Smile, 
Olive W 
Delegate, Panel 65 

 

The next Newsletter will be published on September 2. Please send submissions to  
newsletter@al-anon.ab.ca by August 27. The theme will be “Let it Begin with Me” 

mailto:newsletter@al-anon.ab.ca
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Common Questions About Al-Anon Electronic Literature 

Q: In what digital formats can I purchase Al-Anon Conference Approved Literature (CAL)? 

A: Currently, some pieces of CAL are available as ebooks, audiobooks, or both. 

Q: Which books are available as ebooks or audiobooks? 

A: See the complete list of books available in digital formats by visiting the Digital Products page 
on  
Al-Anon’s Online Bookstore. Audiobooks can be easily identified by the headphone icon. 

Q: How can I be certain the book I’m purchasing will support Al-Anon? 

A: Selecting a piece of CAL on the Digital Products page will provide information and links to the 
various online platforms where proceeds from CAL sales help support Al-Anon’s mission. 

The Forum, September 2024 

Reprinted with permission of The Forum, Al-Anon Family Group Headquarters, Inc., Virginia Beach, Virginia, USA. 

New Group Representatives at  Assembly 

Hello everyone, 

It was wonderful to see all the new Group Representatives at the Spring Assembly. I am grateful 
to be one of a team that presented the GR Orientation on Zoom and in person at Assembly. We 
had reviewed the documentation to ensure it was as accurate as possible and then we welcomed 
all the Group Reps to expand their Al-Anon families to a larger geographic area. 

The Orientation package helps the Group Reps understand what Area Assembly is about as well 
as the role each of them have at the Assembly. From experience of others, we put together the 
common questions and answers to help them. Our goal was and is to help the Group Reps feel 
more comfortable with their responsibilities at the Area Assembly. Each new Group Rep is not 
alone at this Spring Assembly. 

This is the first Assembly of the new Area Team, or Panel. Most of the Coordinators are new to 
the position as well as many of the Officers. Although we are dealing with the ongoing business of 
Area, we can and did have laughs. I am certain that we all met new people and leaned about 
many things. There were many items raised at the Spring Assembly, and everyone can give them-
selves a pat on the back for getting through the agenda in a timely manner. Job well done! 

We will meet again in September at the Fall Assembly. Of course you have made it through one 
meeting unscathed, so the next is not nearly as daunting. I can promise there are many names I 
will not remember, but that is okay. (And yes, the name tags help a lot!) The wonderful thing is we 
will meet again, and again. This will help to reinforce the new friendships we have begun. 

As we help one another in our meeting, giving comfort strength and hope; we also help one anoth-
er in the Assembly meeting. We want to see everyone succeed and Area succeed. Each of you 
plays a part in making that happen. I am so grateful to be a part of that. A special thank you to 
Kate L for being the other half of the Team at the GR Orientation. 

Diane G., Past Delegate Panel 62 

 

https://ecomm.al-anon.org/EN/Products/Digital_Products/EN/RiSE/Store/Product-Type.aspx?Type=DIGITAL&hkey=78858f68-29c1-479d-951b-18db190747f5
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Happiness Is My Choice 

I started AlAnon in my 30s. I’m now in my 70s. My perceptions of my alcoholic loved one have 

changed. I used to blame him for everything. If I was in a bad mood, it was because of him. I was 

sure he made me feel irritable and unreasonable. Then it dawned on me why I was feeling so an-

gry at him: I wanted him to fulfill my every dream in life. How selfish of me, expecting this man to 

give me the world.  

In AlAnon I learned not to expect others to make me happy. I was encouraged to start loving my-

self first. I needed to take care of myself and not expect others to bring me joy. I started doing 

what made me happy. If I decided to do crafts, then I would do it. If I wanted to do a yoga class, 

then I’d do it. It was my choice. Taking care of myself is my top priority. No one can make me hap-

py, lonely, angry, or depressed. It is my choice if I want to feel these emotions.  

My husband and I began having a better relationship once I came to believe that I was the one re-

sponsible for my happiness. I’m thankful I became a member of AlAnon and that I stayed with this 

program that is working on me. We are much happier since AlAnon is a part of my life.  

By Mary C., Wisconsin 

Reprinted with permission of The Forum, Al-Anon Family Group Headquarters, Inc., Virginia Beach, VA. 

Living, Learning & Blessed in Service 

My first home group of about seven, met in a small basement of a tiny, small-town church. I was 
there because I was so broken from living with alcoholism; I heard words for the first time that re-
flected my feelings and experiences. 

I began working on my Steps with three other new members. I was trying to wrap my head around 
alcoholism being a disease when it all felt so incredibly personal and painful and hopeless. I  
certainly did not know what a Group Rep or District Rep was or did; nor that I belonged in a  
specific District of an Area that encompassed Alberta, the North West Territories and locations in 
S.E.  
British Columbia. I never considered that my little group could have a vote about who would repre-
sent us as our Delegate during a thing called World Service Conference. Even more incredible 
was that we belonged to a world-wide organization with a World Service Office! 

While reflecting on our recent Alberta/N.W.T. Area Spring Assembly, I thought back to attending 
as a new GR. From those earliest of days through to having the honour of being your  
Chairperson, it truly has happened One Day at a Time (early days sometimes hanging on a  
moment at a time). Consistent attendance at a home group, a trusted personal sponsor and later 
adding a Service Sponsor; Al-Anon book studies and people in service who became dear friends 
have been my supports on this life journey. 

It was thrilling to have 29 new attendees at Spring Assembly! It was a very full day with everyone 
listening, discussing and making decisions. Thank you for your hard work. We have undertaken a 
lot in our first five months of our three-year term. It is only possible because of the service of eve-
ryone in our Area. I look forward to getting to know you and hearing about your service journey 
that led you to Assembly. 

Lynn W. , Alberta/N.W.T. Area Chair 

 
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In Bonds of Healing 

 

 

In rooms where hearts come bare and free, 

We gather, souls in search of harmony. 

With words unspoken, the stories unfold, 

In a circle of warmth, where courage is bold. 

 

Each voice a whisper, each tear a light, 

Reflecting the journey through day and night. 

We share our struggles, the weight of the past, 

In the strength of our numbers, our spirits hold fast. 

 

Letting go of the storms that once raged, 

Finding peace in the bonds that we've made. 

We learn to stand tall through the tremors of pain, 

With hope as our anchor, we rise once again. 

 

Together we flourish, through laughter and tears, 

In Al-Anon’s embrace, we face our true fears. 

Resilience is forged in the warmth of connection, 

With love as our guide, we find our direction. 

So here's to the journey, both tender and true, 

In the heart of support, I find strength anew. 

We carry each other, no longer alone, 

In this family of healing, I have found my home. 

 

Janet V 

 

My group is the Brighter Tomorrow AFG in Sherwood Park, AB.  
I wrote this as a thank you for their unwavering support especially in my 
time of grieving the death of my grandson.  

Picture courtesy of Suzy Hazelwood 
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Conference Approved Literature (CAL) 

I am here to bring you some news from our World Service Office (WSO) about our wonderful  

Conference Approved Literature (CAL) and the Forum. The most recent booklet that has come 

out is on the topic of Healing Within Our Alcoholic Relationships. You may all have seen this new 

item already. It has questions on all of our Three Legacies, Steps, Traditions and Concepts. The  

questions on each of these legacies are so pertinent for our recovery. 

Our WSO is asking for sharings now for two new pieces of literature. One is on Your Relationship 

with Finances in Al-Anon Recovery and the other is Sponsorship and Service Sponsorship. 

If you feel the urge to write to either of these topics, please do so. There are writing Guidelines for 

both of them at al-anon.org/sharing. The Guidelines have questions and ideas that could help you 

get writing. 

You may be interested in reading about the process for developing a new piece of Conference  

Approved Literature. 

The Process for Developing Conference Approved Literature (CAL) 

Al-Anon’s Conference Approved Literature originates with an idea, which can come from any  

Al-Anon member, group, or service arm. The Conference gives conceptual approval to ideas that 

meet the needs of the fellowship in a way not already covered in existing literature. After Confer-

ence approval, the WSO requests personal sharings from members around the world. The Litera-

ture Committee and WSO Staff coordinate the piece’s development. Through this process, the liter-

ature reflects the views of our fellowship without being limited to one person’s thoughts or ideas. 

Drafts are reviewed by the Literature Committee and members of the Policy Committee to assure 

they adhere to Al-Anon principles, policies, and Traditions. This process provides a series of 

“checks and balances” to the creation of our literature. The Conference does not evaluate or give 

approval to any literature produced outside of this process. (Taken from G-6) 

Now for the Forum: it is a wonderful way to read sharings from people all over USA and Canada. It 

used to be referred to as “A Meeting in Your Pocket”, and it really is! 

Editors are always looking for new submissions to the Forum. 

You can also send pictures of nature or wildlife. What they really like of pictures of members (their 

backs of course) looking at all the CAL in their meeting rooms. The Forum is also available digitally 

if that works better for you. 

For Guidelines for submitting any sharing or picture, go to Al-Anon.org/sharing. All the links are 

there. 

So, lets get reading and writing! 

In Service, 

Norma F, Literature/forum@al-anon.ab.ca 
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Public Outreach Service Opportunity 

Area Public Outreach has been actively seeking opportunities to get word out to 
people affected by the family disease of alcoholism. As you may know, our Area has 
an online information session for people wanting more information on our program 
on Saturdays from 11:00 am to 12:00 pm. This outreach activity as been supported 
by a very limited number of people since it launched. 

We need your help! We are looking for volunteers from all over Alberta/NWT Area to 
commit to an hour on Saturdays to listen, provide information about our program 
and direct the newcomer to a meeting. We are looking for members who are  
experienced with the Al-Anon program and willing to share your Experience, 
Strength and Hope. 

Individuals as well as Groups may volunteer, one week at a time, once a month or 
once a year—whatever you’re able. 

We’re looking for volunteers for Saturday June 28 and the following  
Saturdays. 

If you can volunteer or have questions, please feel free to contact Ric Z. at  
public_outreach@al-anon.ab.ca 

For more information about the online  
sessions, see Q & A pages, following. 

Yours in Service, 
Ric Z. 
Public Outreach Coordinator 
Area 80 Alberta/NWT AFG 

 

 

 

 



AB/NWT Area 80 Newsletter June 2025                                                                                    10 

 

Continued on next page. 
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Continued from previous page. 
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“Our Common Welfare”—Notes from the WSO 

Carrying the Al-Anon Message Online  

Whether we use social media to connect with friends and family or follow our favorite interests, it 

has become a large part of our lives. Social media is one way we can carry the AlAnon message, 

but it can be tricky. 

The Social Media Policy found in the Public Outreach section of the “Digest of Al-Anon and 

Alateen Policies” in the AlAnon/Alateen Service Manual (P-24/27) provides guidance about using 

social media to spread our message of help and hope to those suffering as a result another per-

son’s alcoholism. 

The Policy provides carefully defined service authority, such as who can create Al-Anon or Alateen 

social media pages/profiles and what roles groups and members can take on, so that each mem-

ber and service arm can understand the role they play in using this avenue for carrying the mes-

sage. 

While sharing the message of help and hope to families and friends of alcoholics on social media, 

members are encouraged to practice obedience to the unenforceable by adhering to AlAnon Tradi-

tions. Tradition Eleven states, in part, “Our public relations policy is based on attraction rather than 

promotion; we need always maintain personal anonymity at the level of press, radio, films, and 

TV.”  

This applies to our online presence as well, as does Tradition Twelve, which states, “Anonymity is 

the spiritual foundation of all our Traditions, ever reminding us to place principles above  

personalities.” 

 

 

                                                “Inside Al-Anon Family Groups” presents news, policy, and commentary from  

 volunteers, staff and readers sharing experience through service.  

                                                                             Reprinted with permission of Al-Anon Family Group  

Headquarters, Inc., Virginia Beach, VA. 

 


